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Dear Parents and Carers 

Thank you to all our community’s grandparents and special friends who were able to come 

to their special day at school last week.  We loved having you here and were thrilled to see 

so many join us on this special day in Children’s Week.  Out thanks are especially extended 

to Belinda, Executive teacher, who organised the event and activities and created an 

opportunity where special memories are made! 

Our school is honoured to have been asked by Mr Andrew Leigh, local Federal member for 

Fenner to design artwork to feature on his annual end of year card to the community.  

Look out for the card in your letter box later in the year and turn the card over to see our 

school’s artists acknowledged! 

At last week’s School Board Meeting, the school’s updated SunSmart policy was approved.  

Our school is proud to be an accredited SunSmart school.  Every few years we are required 

to review our policy and practices in order to maintain our currency in this important area 

of health and safety.  A copy of the revised policy is attached for your interest and 

information. Please ensure that your child has a SunSmart hat at school every day.  We 

encourage all children to apply sunscreen prior to coming to school each morning.  

Teachers will supervise the children applying sunscreen prior to going out for Break 2 each 

day.  Please provide your child’s sunscreen to the Learning Group teacher – these are 

stored in the learning area for quick access each day.  The school is currently in the 

process of purchasing sunscreen for use by children and staff who may have forgotten to 

bring their own.  You will shortly receive a note with more details, including the option for 

you to advise that you do not wish your child to use the school provided sunscreen. 

Last week, Darren, Executive teacher took up a new position in a high school on the south 

side of Canberra.  Darren joined the Neville Bonner Primary staff in 2014.  His contribution 

to our school has been enormous, in particular his dedication and commitment to 

developing a healthy and successful physical education/sport culture at our school. Along 

with the planning teams, Darren has organised outstanding athletics, cross country and 

swimming carnivals for our school.  We have seen a steady growth in the children’s 

achievements under his guidance, with increased numbers of children progressing to 

district, state and even national levels in their chosen sporting fields!  We wish Darren well 

in his new endeavours and thank him for his substantial contributions to our school. 

 

Dates to remember 
NOVEMBER 
2 Kindergarten 2018 Information 

 Sessions 9:30am or 5:30pm 

6 Jam on Toast Workshops 

7 Preschool Farmyard Nursery 

 excursion 

8 Soiree 

10 Preschool Farmyard Nursery 

 excursion 

13 Kindergarten Fire Education visit 

14 Yr6 combined Band at Neville 

 Bonner School 

14 2018 Kindergarten Orientation 

 9:30-10:30am 

15 Preschool Orientation 5:30-6:00pm 

15 Whole School Bandstravaganza 

16 2018 Kindergarten Orientation 

 9:30-10:30a 

17 Whole School Photo, Specialized 

 Groups and Yr6 

21 Yr6 Transition at Amaroo School 

21 2018 Kindergarten Orientation 

22 Preschool Orientation 

 5:30-6:00pm or 6:00-6:30pm 

23 Cuppa ‘n Chat 2:00pm 

23 2018 Kindergarten Orientation 

Notes home 
 Jam on Toast 
 SunSmart Policy 

 

School contacts 
Principal: Fran Dawning 
fran.dawning@ed.act.edu.au 
Board Chair: Paul Costanzo 
alfie966@me.com 
P&C President: Kylie O’Keeffe 
nevillebonnerps.pandc@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 

 

Change of Learning Group to host Assembly 
Year 2 Flying Red Pandas and Preschool Fairy Penguins 

 

We would like to inform you that due to a necessary change in our Assembly 
timetable, the Flying Red Pandas (Holly’s Year 2 Learning Group) will now be 
hosting their Whole School Assembly on Wednesday 8 November 2017. 

The Fairy Penguins (Mari’s Thursday/Friday Preschool group) who were due to 
host the Whole School Assembly on Wednesday 8 November will now be hosting 
the Whole School Assembly on Wednesday 22 November 2017. 

mailto:nevillebonnerps@ed.act.edu.au
http://www.nevillebonnerps.act.edu.au/
mailto:fran.dawning@ed.act.edu.au
mailto:alfie966@me.com
mailto:nevillebonnerps.pandc@gmail.com
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For the remainder of the school year, we have 

implemented some adjustments to our leadership 

structure to support our growing school.  Ian (Executive 

Teacher) will temporarily take up a new, additional Deputy 

Principal position and Melissa (Yr6/5) teacher will 

temporarily take up an Executive Teacher position. Dionne 

who remains Learning Group teacher in Year 2 will also 

add Team Coach –Yr2 pedagogy and curriculum to her 

role.  Amber (Executive Teacher) will move to the role of 

Team Coach Yr4/3 pedagogy and curriculum. 

Attached to last week’s Newsletter, you received a form 

providing the opportunity to share information about your 

child’s interests, needs and aspirations to assist  us in 

Learning Group placements for 2018.  The final return date 

for these forms is Tuesday 5pm 7 November.  Please 

contact Reception if you require another copy.  

In today’s Newsletter, there is a form requesting 

notification to the school if your child will not be 

continuing at Neville Bonner Primary in 2018.  We 

understand that some families are still waiting to hear 

about job transfers, postings etc for 2018 and may not be 

in a position to provide this detail yet.  We ask that you 

notify the school as soon as you become aware of your 

plans. This information is crucial to the school, as we plan 

staffing and Learning Group placements for 2018  - your 

co-operation in letting us know is greatly appreciated. 

You may have noticed some work activity near our new 

buildings adjacent to Burnum Burnum Pl.  We are 

expecting the installation of four more demountable 

buildings in preparation for the 2018 school year.  We 

expect the arrival of the buildings in the very near future 

and work will then get underway to re-furbish them ready 

for day one!  I will keep you updated through Newsletter. 

Have a restful weekend! 

Fran 

Preschool  
Preschool has been a place of wonder and learning as we 

investigate ‘Change’ in our Unit of Inquiry. We use our 

senses to explore our world, and consider how we can 

make things around us change. This may be through 

examples such as crushing up chalk and adding water, or 

planting in our preschool garden. Warmer weather and 

new routines have encouraged conversations about how 

our world changes and how we can best respond. We 

loved ‘Grandparents’ and Special Friends’ Day’, spending 

time with our special guests with the opportunity to use 

the photo booth and decorate rocks. Using blocks, some 

children have been exploring balance and symmetry. We 

have also been thinking about growing up, and what we 

want to do and be!  

Kindergarten  
The Kindergarten children are enjoying our new home 

reading program and being able to change their readers 

every day! We have been exploring areas around our 

school and using their features to create maps; we’ve even 

been using these to direct people to specific places. In 

Science we have been using our senses to describe 

materials and their properties, such as ‘sandpaper feels 

rough’. We are ready to start learning about different 

events that are celebrated around the world. If your family 

celebrates a special event please let your child’s teacher 

know. 

Year 1  
Firstly, a special thank you to all our grandparents and 

special friends who visited us last week. We really loved 

sharing the morning with you. 

Year 1 have been investigating money and how much each 

coin and note is worth. We have been identifying the coins 

and notes we would use to buy things that cost different 

amounts. 

This term Year 1 will be joining together on Friday 

mornings for a fun physical education session. They will 

rotate around a variety of activities including skipping, ball 

bouncing, running and bats and balls. 

Year 1 are learning all about poetry.  Poetry does not 

always rhyme. We have been writing acrostic poems which 

use the letters of a topic at the start of each line.  

Science is very interesting this term as we are discovering 

what happens to food when we apply heat. Did you know 

when we heat an ice block it changes from a solid to 

liquid? 

Year 2 
In Year 2 we have been extending our knowledge of 

counting money to apply to real life situations. We have 

been using money in the classroom and solving word 

problems about shopping. Ask your child to help you count 

or calculate the change next time you are shopping! 

We have begun our study of poetry in English with the 

poem My Country by Dorothea Mackellar. Students have 
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been exploring the use of rhyme and rhythm in the poem, 

and added some of their own creativity to make an 

adaptation of the poem. 

Through our study of living things in Science, we have 

looked at the life cycles of many creatures, including those 

which go through metamorphis (such as starting out as a 

caterpillar and turning into a butterfly). Ask your child 

about other animals that go through metamorphis.  

Year 4/3  
Wow, Term 4 is rocketing along. In the Yr4/3 Learning 

Spaces we have been continuing our adventures in poetry 

by applying many poetic devices, such as, alliteration and 

spoonerisms to create humorous poems including 

nonsense poems and limericks. Students have also had the 

opportunity to create visual narratives by selecting and 

sequencing images to create a story.  

In Mathematics we have been identifying and exploring 

how to combine two-dimensional shapes such as 

rhombuses, heptagons, squares and triangles to create 

two-dimensional patterns and three-dimensional shapes 

including prisms and pyramids. 

In Science we have continued our learning about 

sustainability. We have had the opportunity to explore 

natural and human causes of change to our land forms 

such as earthquakes or construction. We are also 

developing a greater understanding of the world around us 

by researching and comparing the South American, African 

and Australian continents. 

The children in Yr4/3 are all excited about the weeks 

ahead and we are all looking forward to Jam on Toast visit 

and Spring Soiree next week. 

Year 6/5  
Week 4! How did that happen? In Yr6/5 we have been 

working so diligently that time just seems to be passing us 

by. 

The vibe in the Yr6/5 Learning Space is one of excitement 

and anticipation. The children are working consistently and 

with focus to complete learning activities whilst also 

preparing for the end of year celebrations, including the 

School Concert and Year 6 Graduation. 

In English we have continued working on our cross-

curricular English/Geography/History unit, investigating 

why people have migrated to Australia since federation. 

We have also been investigating the procedures currently 

involved in migrating to Australia under the General Skilled 

Migration program. 

In Mathematics, we have completed our BODMAS and 

Angles units of work. We are now beginning to revise 

Shape Transformations, including translations, rotations, 

reflections and enlargements. This area of Mathematics 

also crosses over into our Art unit, in which we have been 

learning about and mastering the Grid Art method, with 

the view to enlarging images and portraits in the coming 

weeks. 

In Science the children have been deeply engaged in 

experiments and conversations as they investigate how 

changes to materials are either reversible or irreversible. 

We have added words like soluble, insoluble, reversible, 

irreversible, solvent, solution, miscible and immiscible to 

our vocabulary and continue to use these words in our 

scientific writing. 

In our Civics and Citizenship unit the children have been 

learning about how laws are made and enforced in 

Australia. This week the children conducted independent 

or paired research to find out about a law that had 

recently changed in the AC T. 

In closing, with the weather warming up, we remind 

families that all children must have a hat at school at all 

times. Additionally all children need their own personal 

tube of sunscreen which is to be applied at school at 1.15 

pm each day. These procedures form part of the Neville 

Bonner Primary School Sun Smart policy. We appreciate 

your continued support in ensuring your child has both a 

hat and sunscreen at school at all times and in making sure 

that your child is applying sunscreen before coming to 

school each morning. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HATS ON ! 
 

Your child needs a 
sun hat at school 

every day! 
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ôOne Walkõ 

 Whole School Fundraiser ð Gold Coin Donation 
Wednesday 8 November, 2017 

 

On Wednesday 8 of November, Neville Bonner Primary School will be hosting a Diabetes 
fundraising event called ôOne Walkõ. This is a national event to raise awareness of Type 1 
Diabetes. Children who live with Type 1 Diabetes endure several injections of insulin each 
day, account for everything they eat and drink as well as how much exercise and sleep 
they have. The money raised from ôOne Walkó will contribute to the research into finding a 
cure for Type 1 Diabetes. 
Parents, carers and families are welcome to come and participate in the event and help 
raise awareness for Diabetes research.  
We appreciate your support of this fundraising event. 
If you have any questions about ôOne Walkõ  

please contact us.  
 
 
 
 

Things to remember! 

¶Time - 2pm begin walk (on the paths around 

the outside of school) 

¶Please bring in a gold coin donation 

¶Dress in BLUE (shirt, hat, hair, pants,  

accessories, EVERYTHING!) 

¶Have fun being active for an important cause! 

 
PARENT/CARER INFORMATION EVENING 

PRESCHOOL TO YEAR 6 
for all Parents/Carers of children attending  

Neville Bonner Primary School. 
Educators from ACT Sexual Health and Family Planning (SHFPACT) will be delivering a parent information 
session on Tuesday 7

th
 November, from 6:00pm-7:30pm. 

 
During this session, we will discuss sexuality and relationships education – what it is, what it is not and 
why it is important both in schools and in the home. 
 
We will address some common concerns parents hold, discuss effective communication strategies and 
provide practical tips for supporting your child through puberty and beyond. We will also outline details 
and content of the Health Education session that the Year 6/5 students will be participating in with 

SHFPACT later this term. 
Please not that the parent/carer session is an opportunity for parents and carers of all 
children from Preschool to Year 6. 
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English Corner  

Wow! It’s week 4 already! Both teachers and children 

are definitely in the swing of the term and are excited 

to get on with learning.  

Recognising and writing high frequency sight words is 

an important skill in a child’s ‘toolkit’ when learning 

to read and write.  Daily exposure through a variety of 

activities help to develop children’s confidence and 

success in reading and writing. Every child learns at 

her/his own pace; therefore, every child has a 

personal collection of sight words to focus on. These 

words are depicted in the home reader that is sent 

home. Setting achievable weekly goals are a fun way 

to motivate children to continue to improve their 

sight word knowledge.  

Here’s some ideas to try: 

¶ When reading the home reader ask your child 

to identify any sight words and use them to 

make a poster of the words they find 

¶ Ask your child to find sight words in the 

environment, e.g. while shopping at the 

supermarket and talk about how some words 

you can sound out and others you need a way 

to remember such as ’take a photo’ 

¶ Encourage your child to say the words. Help 

them to listen for the individual sounds in 

words, pull them apart and put them together 

¶ Play word games such as Junior Scrabble, 

Boggle or use a baking tray with some 

magnetic letters to create the words. 

Above all, have fun! 

Regards,  

Mell Hoek  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Laura Jean Portrait Fundraiser 

Book in now to be part of our fundraiser on Sunday, 
26th of November, only 25 spots available! Head to 
https://www.trybooking.com/327557 to book your 
time! See our advertisement for more details! 
 

2018 School Fete 

If you'd like to be a part of the organising committee, 
please contact the P&C. 
 

Canteen 
Open Monday, Wednesday and Friday for lunch, as 
well as Monday and Friday afternoons for over the 
counter sales. If you can help out, please let us 
know! Don’t forget that orders need to be in by 9am 
each morning! You can order directly to the canteen 
team or through Flexischools: 
 
1. Register for Flexischools by visiting 
www.flexischools.com.au. Add your student, their 
school and class to get started. 
2. Top-Up your account via Visa, Mastercard, PayPal 
or direct deposit. 
3. Make an order by selecting from the range of 
options made available and proceed to make 
payment for the order listed in your order pad. 
 
Review orders by logging back in to your Flexischools 
account. You can set recurring orders, view 
transaction history or cancel orders via your 
Flexischools login. 

2018 School Board Returning Officer 

The P&C is required to nominate a Returning Officer 
for the 2018 School Board elections. If you like to 
help out, or find out more information, please send us 
an email. 

Accountant 

Are you an accountant? The P&C is looking for one, 
please send us an email with your details. 

Contact Us 
Email: nevillebonnerps.pandc@gmail.com or 
Facebook: 
https://www.facebook.com/NBPS.PandC/ 

 

Head Lice Alert 
There have been a few cases of head lice found in our School 

Community. Would you please check your child's hair for lice and nits 
and take the appropriate action if necessary as these spread very 

quickly in the school environment. 
 

https://www.trybooking.com/327557
http://www.flexischools.com.au/
mailto:nevillebonnerps.pandc@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/NBPS.PandC/
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               The have been learning about graphs and clocks. The children surveyed each other to find out  their bed 

times and created graphs.  

 

                                      
 

 

                                                          

           
 

 

 

 

 

                                      

                    

 
 

                

 
 

 

               

 
 

 
       Bar Graph - Colour in 1 box for each of the tally marks  

 

 
 

Time Tally Marks  

7:00pm   

7:30pm   

8:00pm   

8:30pm   

9:00pm   

9:30pm   

10:00pm   

Later than 10:00pm   

What time do your 

friends and family 

go to bed? Using 

the tally , survey 

them to find out 

and make your 

own graph!  

        

        

        

        

        

        

        

7:00pm  7:30pm  8:00pm  8:30pm  9:00pm  9:30pm  10:00pm  Later than 

10:00pm  

 

K i n d e r g a r t e n  
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Sarrinah: I want to follow instructions.  
 

Usmaan: Without goals we would not 
achieve anything.  

Isaac: Goals are important because 
they motivate you. 

Natalia: Take goals seriously because 
they can help you achieve something 

and become a better person.  

Kaelie:  I want to be more 
independent so I can get my work 

done. 

Brooklyn: Goals are important 
because they make you stay on task 

and I think they can be fun.  

Hamza: Goals take a long time to 
achieve and you should not give up.  

Damian: When I achieve a goal, I feel 
really good.  

Alexis: I want to proofread my work 
and fix the punctuation.   

Lucy: When I achieve my goals, I feel 
proud.  

Rosie:  I want to accomplish anything I 
set my mind to, by working steadily 

and not giving up. 

Pari: You need ‘will power’ and you 
have to concentrate to achieve 

goals.  

Abdullah: Goals are important because 
you have to achieve something in life.  

Yantong: To achieve a goal you need 
to work hard with persistence and 

resilience. 

Joseph: To achieve your goals you 
must work hard, never give up and 

believe in yourself.  

Love: Goals are important because you 
become a better person by achieving 

them.  

Billy: When I achieve a goal, I feel so 
cool.  

Matthew: Goals are important so 
you do not keep making the same 

mistakes.  

Htee Ku: When I achieve a goal I feel 
mighty and strong.  

Elian:  I want to calculate equivalent 
fractions. 

Angelina: A goal is something you 
would like to achieve yourself.  

Lachlan: A goal is something you want 
to overcome or accomplish.  

Jazmin: Goals – always complete 
them.  

Allira: When I achieve a goal, I feel 
happy and excited to work on a new 

goal.  

Grace: To achieve a goal, you have to 
work for it.  

Umair: When I achieve a goal I feel 
happy because I have finally achieved 

something I worked hard for.  

What are your goals? 

At the start of Semester Two, the Fabulous Flame Tree Students established goals 

with their adults. During the semester they have been hard at work to achieve 

them and recording their progress by adding bright yellow centres to their 

Flame Tree blossoms. Here the students have shared some of their ideas and 

thoughts regarding goals .  

YR 6/5 FABULOUS FLAM E TREE BLOSSOMS  

(OUR GOALS)  
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Portrait Fundraiser 
The P&C is holding a portrait fundraising day on Sunday, 26th of November  

and would be delighted to receive a  

$25  
donation from you in return  

for a 10”x13” family portrait and keyring  
(of your family – valued at $90!)  

by Laura Jean. 
 

We have recently purchased some equipment for the grassed area at school, and we are now raising funds to purchase 
some new equipment for the Kindergarten play area. 

 
We will receive 100% of funds raised from your donations + bonuses when 25 families participate. 

 
We will be sending out an invitation to participate to every family in our school community next week. There are only 25 

spaces available, so book early to secure your preferred time!  
 
 

You don’t have to attend Neville Bonner Primary to be a part of this fundraiser,  
so invite your friends to book in and have their portrait taken too! 

 
Go to: laurajean.com.au for more information about Laura Jean Fundraising 

Or  
https://www.trybooking.com/327557 to book your appointment time now! 

 

 
 

(Please see more information about this form in Fran’s message at the beginning of this Newsletter.) 
MY CHILD WILL NOT BE ATTENDING  
NEVILLE BONNER PRIMARY IN 2018 

 

Please note: for administration purposes we require this information by  3.30pm Friday 
10 November. Please contact Fran, phone 6142 1201, by the same date if you need an 

extension to this deadline. 

 
Child’s Name:  ___________________________________________________ 
 
Learning Group:       ___________________________________________________ 
 
School in 2018:   ___________________________________________________ 
 
Parent/Carer name: ___________________________________________________ 
 
Signature:    ___________________________________________________ 
 
Date:   ______________________________ 

 
PLEASE RETURN TO RECEPTION BY FRIDAY 10 NOVEMBER 2017 

https://www.trybooking.com/327557

